
THE MUNICIPALITY OF NORTH PERTH 

BY-LAW NO. 74-2024 

BEING A BY-LAW TO ESTABLISH DEVELOPMENT CHARGES 

FOR THE MUNICIPALITY OF NORTH PERTH AND TO REPEAL 

DEVELOPMENT CHARGES BY-LAW NO. 78-2019 

WHEREAS subsection 2(1) of the Development Charges Act (the "Act") provides that 

the council of a municipality may by by-law impose development charges against land 

to pay for increased capital costs required because of increased needs for services 

arising from the development of the area to which the by-law applies; 

AND WHEREAS Council has before it a report entitled "Development Charges 

Background Study", dated June 13, 2024 (the "Study") prepared by Hemson 

Consulting Ltd., wherein it is indicated that the development of any land within the 

Municipality of North Perth will increase the need for services as defined herein; 

AND WHEREAS the study was made available to the public and Council gave notice 

to the public and held a public meeting pursuant to section 12 of the Act on July 8, 

2024, prior to which the Study and the proposed development charge by-law were 

made available to the public and Council, heard comments and representations from 

all persons who applied to be heard (the "Public Meeting"); 

AND WHEREAS following the Public Meeting, Council afforded the public an 

additional period of time for the submission of further written representations; 

AND WHEREAS by Resolution No. 298.08.24 adopted by Council on the 26th day of 

August, 2024, Council has indicated that it intends to ensure that the increase in the 

need for services attributable to the anticipated development will be met; 

AND WHEREAS by Resolution No. 298.08.24 adopted by Council on the 26th day of 

August, 2024, Council determined that no further public meetings were required under 

section 12 of the Act; 

AND WHEREAS by resolution adopted by Council of the Municipality of North Perth 

on 26th day of August, 2024, Council determined that the future excess capacity 

identified in the Development Charges Background Study dated June 13, 2024, shall 

be paid for by the development charges contemplated in the said Development 

Charges Background Study, or other similar charges; 

AND WHEREAS the Council of the Municipality of North Perth has given consideration 

of the use of more than one development charge by-law to reflect different needs for 

services in different areas, also known as area rating or area specific development 

charges, and has determined that for the services, and associated infrastructure 

proposed to be funded by development charges under this by-law, that it is fair and 

reasonable that some charges be calculated on a municipal-wide uniform basis and 

others on a specific area rating as identified in Schedule A. 

AND WHEREAS the Development Charges Background Study dated June 13, 2024 

includes an Asset Management Plan that deals with all assets whose capital costs are 

intended to be funded under the development charge by-law and that such assets are 

considered to be financially sustainable over their full life-cycle; 

AND WHEREAS the Council of the Municipality of North Perth will give consideration 

to incorporate the asset management plan outlined in the Development Charges 

Background Study within the Municipality of North Perth's ongoing practices and 
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